
HOLYHEAD TOWN COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITIES / LEISURE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING HELD BY REMOTE 

FRIDAY 12 MARCH 2021 10.30 a.m. 
 

Councillors present:-  W J Chorlton (Chairman), Adrienne Edwards, Richard Parry, Alan 

Williams, Debbie Parry (Community Services Manager) and Town Clerk, Robert Henderson 

1.  The Town Clerk was making a recording of the meeting. 

2.  Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Mrs Ailia Lewis MBE 

3.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY ANY COUNCILLOR OR OFFICER: 
No declarations were made. 
 
4.  TOWN CLERK TO GIVE AN UP-DATE RE: REFURBISHMENT OF THE TOWN PARK 
PAVILION: 
The Town Clerk went over the proposed new design for the kitchen area and the Committee 
unanimously resolved to approve the proposals. 
Minutes no. 5615/2021 

5.  PLAS ROAD ALLOTMENTS: 
A brief discussion was held regarding the request from the Association to turn Allotment 
no. 41 into a new car park.   
It was resolved, proposed and seconded to recommend approval to Full Council and also a 
donation of £500 to the Allotment Association with the purpose of contributing to the cost 
of the new car park. 
Minute no. 5616/2021 

6.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS: 
Following the announcement from the Welsh Government, it was resolved, proposed and 
seconded that the Tennis Courts should be opened for free of charge play from Monday  
15 March 2021 until further notice. 
Minute no. 5617/2021 

Following an Email the Town Clerk sent out prior to the meeting regarding the naming of 
the site (Town Park), it was resolved that the Park shall be marketed and re-named Parc 
Mawr when the new website is launched in the coming months. 
 
A discussion was held regarding re-opening of the public toilets and the Town Clerk 
recommended that this should go to Full Council to be held on Monday 22 March 2021 with 
a recommendation to open them as soon as possible. 
 
The meeting concluded at 11.00 a.m. 
 
      ****************** 
 
 
 
Minutes Communities Leisure 12 03 2021 


